Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)

Board Meeting

President, Steve Herendeen called the January 10, 2015 Board Meeting to order. 

Roll Call:

President

Steve Herendeen
Vice President:


Treasurer:

Sally Whitehead
Secretary:


Pat Ebetino 
District # 1 Director
Ron Corson

District # 5A Director


District # 2 Director
Bernie Ebetino
District # 6 Director

Jim Whitehead
District # 3 Director
Larry Clough

District # 7 Director

Steve Schwartz
District # 4 Director
Dave Hewitt

District # 8-9 Director


District # 5 Director


Guests:

Mark Laurent

District 4



Secretary Report:
Minutes from the November 08, 2014 Board Meeting were distributed via e-mail.
· Dave Hewitt made a motion to accept the minutes as written.

· Steve Schwartz seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Calendar:

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send Calendar Year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Prepare for filing prior year’s tax return
· First draft of PowWow due
Treasurers Report:
Sally Whitehead provided copies of the Treasurer Report for November and December.  Balances as of December 31, 2014.
· Operating Fund:

$18,096.18
· Dam Fund:


$25,658.36
· Total:



$43,754.54
· LaPSI



$  6,176.65

· Lake City Bank – Dam Construction Loan:

$315,910.28
Sally reported that the Liability Insurance bill of $835 was paid to Mount Vernon.

· Pat Ebetino made a motion we accept the Treasurers Reports for November and December.
· Bernie Ebetino seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
Status of Delinquent Dues / Assessments:
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2014:

· District 5:

· Michelle Creech

9800 N. Denzel Dr. up for Sherriff Sale
· Fannie Mae


8995 E. Hatchery Rd. (Rollins)

Unkempt Properties Legal Action Attorney Discussion:

· Dave Hewitt met with Steve Snyder (Attorney).  Steve advised he was going to have to do some research.
· Steve will use Stuckman as the example.
· Dave is awaiting a response from the attorney.
· Regarding condemned properties, Bernie checked the county website to see if there is anything. He was not able to find anything. He contacted county personnel and was told that the website does not contain this information.
· He also called County Health Services and was advised that Bill Baxter would have a list of condemned properties.  Bernie has called Bill however has not received a call back.  
Ebetino Lots;

· Dave has done a lot of research, and in his opinion we must accept the agreement that Bernard Kintz made with the Board.
· Bernie will send the recommendation to John Hart and Dave Hewitt for their review.
· Bernie has prepared an agreement that could be signed by the Board which could then be recorded for future reference.
· Once John, Dave and Bernie are in in agreement, they will present the recommendation to the Board.
Pow Wow:

· Bernie is working on the Spring Pow Wow.  
· If you have information you want included, please send it to Bernie.
· If anyone knows someone who would like to have an ad included, please refer them to Bernie.
· Larry will send Bernie something on the Wetland / Dam
Lake Sustainability / Environmental Concerns

· LaPSI:

· Mark Laurent attended the meeting on behalf of LaPSI.
· A concern of the Board is, ‘for what is the money in the LaPSI account is to be used?’.  What is their overall plan?
· Mark provided an updated Mission Statement.

· After review, the Board has recommended the following as the Mission Statement for LaPSI

· The LaPSI Committee exists for the benefit of and to serve the members of the Papakeechie Protective Association.  It serves as a key environmental information resource to promote a healthy, vibrant and sustainable ecosystem at Lake Papakeechie and its environs.
· Pat will create a document and send it to Mark and Diane Tulloh

· Focus areas requested by the Board.
· Research impact of dumping cut weeds back into the lake (pros/cons cost implications).
· Weed research – what weeds are in the lake, what is good / bad and a recommendation on how we should treat weeds.
· Ongoing testing.
· Wetland Repair:

· Result of the inspection by Williams Creek.  
· The measured size of the new wetlands is .19 acre. It needs to be .24

· Moore and Moore has expanded the size per the drawing provided by Williams Creek.
· We will need the to seed the new mitigation area with the appropriate vegetation.

· Williams Creek provided us with the name of a nursery where we can obtain the approved plants.  Doing this will enhance our ability to gain approval of our wetlands.

Director Concerns:
Jim Whitehead:

· As a Board we may want to consider donating money to the WACF.
· That organization is liable to donate money back.  

· WACF is interested in our wetlands.  They have people that maintain their wetlands.

Sally Whitehead:

· Thanks Larry, for all that you have done. He does so much for the Association.
Steve Schwartz:

· Where do we stand with the Website? 
·  Pat responded that she has asked Kendal to give her the ability to make updates to the minutes, and meetings.  She also has the 2014 minutes to be posted.  She will make an effort to ensure this is completed by the end of January.

Ron Corson:

· At some time we should determine if there is any interest in reviving the artesian wells, perhaps open them up to let water in.

· Ron will not run for District 1 Director in August 2015.

Larry Clough:

· Larry has a concern with the LaPSI account.  Perhaps we should close that and move the monies back into our general account.  He feels that we are not appropriately doing our job by having these funds separated.
Adjourn:
· Pat Ebetino made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
· Steve Schwartz seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Meeting Schedule:

February 14, 2015 - 8:00 am – NWCC (Dave Hewitt’s office)

March 14, 2015 – 8:00 am – NWCC (Dave Hewitt’s office)

April 11, 2015 – 8:00 am – NWCC (Dave Hewitt’s office)

Action Items
	Action Item
	Assigned To
	Target Date
	Comments

	Review strategic plan items.  
	All
	Ongoing
	

	Ebetino lots recommendation
	John Hart, Dave Hewitt, Bernie Ebetino 
	TBD
	See minutes

	Unkempt Properties
	Dave Hewitt
	TBD
	See minutes


2015 Goals:

· Continue loan repayment schedule
· Goals budget for 2016

· Cash reserve to cover expenses

· Update procedures as necessary 

· Complete the plan to provide lake access NLF property owners.

· Inspections:  Wetland, DNR

· File Storage

· Delinquent, file claims as necessary

· Weed Control

· Lake appearance

· Website maintenance

· LaPSI

Calendar of Events

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send calendar year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Preparation for filing prior year’s tax return

· 1st draft of POW WOW by February 28

March:

· Establish Harvester and Lake Maintenance program and budget.

· POW WOW distributed

· Send copy of Tax Return to Lake City Bank (LCB).

· Conduct 1st quarter Dam inspection.

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

· Send notice to delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

June:

· Establish nominating committee

· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 Association Members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection

July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting

August:

· Annual Meeting

· Review Insurance coverage

· 1st draft of POW WOW by August 31

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owners list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

December:

· Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.
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